Please pray for our Dead whose Anniversaries occur about this time:
David Johnstone, Ronald Hall, Donald Prentice, Trofimena Zenone, Patrick Condon, 

Margaret Lawrenson, Marguerite Canall, Baby Isabelle Moloney, James Carey,

 Ellen Sullivan, Bernard Bassadone and Joseph Clarke. 

Please pray for all who are sick in our hospital, our nursing homes and at home. For those who are anxious, bereaved or struggling in the Faith. May they experience the healing hands of Jesus through our prayerful actions and visitations. Especially we pray for:
 Margaret Alake, Fr Michael Butler, Isla Caton, Maddison Clarke, Dyllis Dangerfield,
 Jose De Abreu, Fr John Duckett, Gary Enever, Joanne Fitzsimmons, Veronica Flood,
 Margaret Harvey, Ben Holmes, Evelyn Hughes, Fatima Hussein, Hannah Jermain, 
Fr Tom Jordan, Benjamin Joseph, Paula Lam, Mrs D Langan, Fr John McKeon, 
Patricia Medlin, Teishan Mulholland, Brendan O’Connor, Callista Ogbogu,
 Jacqueline O’Neill, Chioma Onwumere, Bernadette O’Sullivan, Fr Eamonn Power, 
Anna Maria Sposito, Chris Surtees, Fr John Taylor, Andrew Todd, Danny Toye, Eileen Terrell,
 Betty Walsh, Trudy Wijeyeratnam, Mary Williams, Nan Yan Wu and Canon William Young.
Alzheimer’s Society Cupcake Day Wednesday 12th June from 12.30pm in the Community Centre. Please come along and support our Cupcake Day in aid of Alzheimer’s Society.  This awful disease has affected many of our dear parishioners and we are hoping to raise some money to donate to the Society. The event will be held in conjunction with The Golden Club and we thank them for their generosity in allowing this. 

Bingo The next evening of Bingo will take place in the Community Centre on Thursday 6th June, 7.30pm for 8pm start. Everyone is welcome to join us.

Building and Maintenance Fund Next weekend after all Masses we will have our monthly collection for the Parish Building and Maintenance Fund.

Women’s World Day of Prayer This was held recently as a joint service with other Christians in Collier Row. For the past 28years Eleanor piper has been our parish representative. Due to health reasons she has now stepped down from this role. We therefore thank her for her ministry and witness over theses past years. NOW we need someone from the parish to ‘step up’ and take over this role which involves, one meeting per year, one rehearsal and the service itself. This is not a difficult task. Please see Fr Tom or chat to Eleanor. Bless you all.

Car Park Permits Application forms for permits for the new tax year 2019/2020 are available in the porch. A reminder that the car park is not for overnight use or for leaving the car while at work. 

Study Day on the Apocalypse at Christ the Eternal High Priest, Gidea Park on Saturday 1st June, 10.30am – 3pm. Admission is free. Please bring your own lunch. Please make your booking by email to GPstudydays@gmail.com
Calais Light 21st to 23rd June, Calais Light, the car-sharing convoy which takes friendly volunteers to Calais to work with refugee charities. Sign up for a convoy at www.calaislight.com or donate by emailing: calaislight@yahoo.com 

Bible Alive June edition available at the back of the church priced £2.50

Catholic Charity seeks Trustees with professional skills. Caritas Anchor House is seeking Catholic Trustees with professional expertise in marketing, finance or property, to help guide and support the CAH Management Team in their vital work. For more information email trusteeworks@reachvolunteering.org.uk . 

Faith Evening on the Liturgical Year Wednesday 12th June at 7 pm at Christ the Eternal High Priest, Gidea Park.  Fr David Manson will lead an evening on the Liturgical Year. Admission is free but please book your place by email to GPstudydays@gmail.com
Essex Recusant Society is the historical Society of our Diocese of Brentwood and aims to ‘foster knowledge, research and publications about the history of post-Reformation Catholicism’. The next meeting will take place at The Grange, 93 Queens Road, Brentwood CM14 4EY on Saturday 1 June at 2.30pm. The speaker will be Father Michael Rear (Diocese of East Anglia) on ‘Was the Image of Our Lady of Walsingham Saved?’ All are Welcome.
Brentwood Catholic Children’s Society has several charity places remaining for the London to Brighton Bike Ride on 15th September 2019.  Riders are asked to pay a registration fee of £55 and make a commitment to raise £150 for ‘bccs’.  For more information, please visit www.bccs.org.uk/GetInvolved/Events or call Julie Abbott on 01268 784544/07912 277413
CAFOD With environmental issues very much in the news, you are warmly invited to attend the launch of CAFOD's new campaign-'Our Common Home' at a Creation Celebration Mass, on Saturday 25th May, at 6pm, in the Church of the Most Holy Redeemer, Billericay. We are delighted that Bishop Emeritus Thomas McMahon will be celebrating the Mass. For more information, please contact Angela Sparke at asparke@cafod.org.uk 
Rediscover Your Marriage Retrouvaille simply means ‘rediscovery’. The Retrouvaille programme consists of a weekend experience and a number of post-weekend meetings. A team of experienced married couples and a priest present the programme. The presenting couples have known disillusionment, pain, anger and conflict. They have sat where you will sit. Many aspects of marriage are dealt with as the presenting couples tell their story. It is not a spiritual retreat. It is not a sensitivity group. It is not a seminar, nor is it counselling. You will not be asked to share your problems with anyone other than your spouse. Couples participate together in a supportive and helpful atmosphere. You will be encouraged to put the past behind you, to look beyond the hurt and pain in order to rediscover each other in a new way. Call or text 07887296983 or visit www.retrouvaille.org.ik
St Marys Catholic Primary School, Chingford, London, E4 7BJ- Learning Support Assistant  (8.30 - 13.15 pm daily)Term time only plus 5 inset days Required for as soon as possible and September 2019 http://www.stmaryschingford.com/
This Week in Church 

Saturday 18th     

1.00pm
Communion for the First Time 




6.30pm
Eileen Proctor RIP (Proctor)   

Sunday 19th     
     
9.30am
Kay Rabbitte, Thanksgiving (Anon) 


11.30am 
The People of the Parish  

Monday 20th            
12noon 
Norman Martyn & Soledad Rebellion RIP (Martyn) 
Tuesday 21st        

12noon 
Service of the Word/Holy Communion 
Wednesday 22nd 


12noon
Marie Gahagan RIP (Golden Club)    

Thursday 23rd                 
8.30am
Service of the Word/Holy Communion    

Friday 24th         
 
12noon 
Service of the Word/Holy Communion    

Saturday 25th      

6.30pm
John Carey (Foundation)    

Sunday 26th      
     
9.30am
Veronica Mullane RIP (Murphy)  


11.30am 
Ints of Miriam Lobo (Lobo)   

Morning Prayer of the Church is celebrated after the morning services.

Sacrament of Reconciliation is normally held on Saturday between 5.30pm. – 6.15pm.

IN VIEW OF FR TOM’S HEALTH SITUATION MASSES ARE SUBJECT TO ALTERATION AT SHORT NOTICE

What’s On?
Mon 20th     
St Edwards Preschool
9.00am-3.00pm
Parish Hall

Knit & Natter 
2.30pm-4.30pm
Community Centre

Fr Tom - Hospital



Legion of Mary
6.00pm
Priest’s House

Tues 21st     
Parent & Toddler Group 
9.45am-11.45am
Parish Hall 

Fr Tom - Hospital


Beavers/Cubs/Scouts
5.00pm-9.30pm
Parish Hall

St Vincent de Paul
7.00pm
Community Centre
Weds 22nd   
St Edwards Preschool
9.00am-3.00pm
Parish Hall

Golden Club 
1.00pm
Community Centre

Guides
7pm-8.30pm
Parish Hall 
Thurs 23rd   
St Edwards Preschool
9.00am – 12nooon
Parish Hall 
Fri 24th        
St Edwards Preschool
9.00am-3.00pm
Parish Hall
Sun 26th       
Legion of Mary 
after 11.30am Mass
Community Centre


Baptism
1.00pm
Church


Rainbows/Brownies
2pm- 5pm
Parish Hall
Travelling Chalice
Please return the Chalice BEFORE   the next person is scheduled to collect it

                                      


                                       18th /19th May             Dr Z Monika                       9.30am


                                                      25th /26th May    

                                                      1st /2nd June               
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	Parish newsletter   ST. EDWARD THE CONFESSOR

CATHOLIC CHURCH

(St Edward is the Patron Saint of our Deanery)

   Parish Priest: Father Tom Jordan 

  5 Park End Road, Romford, Essex RM1 4AT

  Telephone & Fax: 01708 740308

  e-mail: romford@dioceseofbrentwood.org

  Parish Website www.stedwards-romford.org.uk    

  Diocese of Brentwood Registered Charity No.234092

  Web Site: www.dioceseofbrentwood.net 

-----------------------------------------------------------------------
   St. Peter’s Primary School         01708 745506

  Head Teacher:                              Mrs Jenny Waterfield    


Our Parish is part of the Brentwood Diocese and Alan Williams is our Bishop 

and we belong to the Havering Deanery.

We are twinned with the parish of Regina Pacis, Ladysmith, Diocese of Dundee, South Africa, 

and pray for their Bishop, Graham Rose.

The Fifth Sunday of Easter (C)

19th May 2019 
One of the particular features of the Gospel of John is the discourse given by Jesus at the Last Supper. It is remarkable that five whole chapters of the gospel are dedicated to these words of Jesus, which are often referred to as the ‘farewell discourse’. This passage is in two parts. Verses 31 and 32 follow on from the departure of Judas from the company of the disciples and of Jesus. John had written in verse 30: ‘As soon as Judas had taken the piece of bread he went out. Night had fallen.’ Judas departs into the night, where evil is plotted.  The word for ‘glory’, doxa in Greek, appears in the Prologue to John’s gospel. Contemplating the whole mystery of the coming of the Son of God, the evangelist writes that ‘we have seen his glory’. The ‘glory’ of Christ is the whole mystery by which he reveals the true nature of the Father, the true nature of God. This ‘glory’ is not fully revealed until the ‘hour’ of Jesus, the time of his cross and resurrection. In his death and resurrection the ‘glory’ of God, the self-giving, loving-kindness of God, is indeed revealed. Verse 31 uses words related to ‘glory’ on five occasions. The glory of the Son shows the glory of the Father. Since we have been reborn in the death and resurrection of Christ, since we too have somehow ‘seen his glory’, then our lives are changed. The love we practise imitates the love of Christ, the love seen in the glory of his death and resurrection, a self-giving love which is lived out in daily commitment. 
